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A. Product Substitution. 
 
 In response to a submittal by a prospective bidder, the 

Authority has agreed that bidders may obtain acoustical 
storm windows, hinged storm doors and sliding patio storm 
doors manufactured by Larson Manufacturing Company for use 
in Phase 7 of the RSIP.  If a bidder elects to use the 
Larson products, the appropriate Larson model numbers 
should be chosen to match the existing window and door 
types on the various houses. 

  
 Bidders may also obtain acoustical storm windows and doors 

from Mon-Ray, Inc. having the Mon-Ray model numbers listed 
in Section IX-B of the General Specifications and 
previously approved by the Authority for the RSIP.   

 
 Use of the designated Larson and Mon-Ray windows and doors 

is subject to compliance with all of the specifications set 
forth in ARTICLE IX of the General Specifications, as 
amended in Item B-1 below.  The acoustical storm windows 
and doors supplied by the contractor must meet the 
applicable STC ratings in ARTICLE IX, must have 1/4" inch 
laminated safety glass and must comply with all of the 
other ARTICLE IX specifications in full. 

 
B. Revisions to the Contract Documents. 
 
 1. Delete ARTICLE IX of the General Specifications, 

ACCOUSTICAL WINDOWS AND DOORS (GP-19 through GP-23) and 
substitute the revised ARTICLE IX attached to this 
Addendum.  Changes from the previous specifications are 
marked on the attachment (items that are deleted are struck 
through in blue, additions are in red). 

 
 2. For houses on which new cement fiber siding is being 

installed over existing non-vinyl siding, a 1/4" cement 
fiber backer board will be required between the old and new 
siding.  The following houses are in this group: 

 



• 8112 Renfrew Road, Greensboro, N.C. 
• 8122 Thorndike Road, Greensboro, N.C. 
• 7912 Tam O'Shanter Drive, Greensboro, N.C. 
• 8217 Tyner Road, Colfax, N.C. 

 
 On the Site Specific Specifications (SSS) for these houses, 

delete "Install Cement Fiber Clapboards Over Existing 
Siding" and substitute "Install Cement Fiber Backer Board 
and Cement Fiber Clapboards Over Existing Siding." 

 
 3. The house at 8046 Thorndike Road, Greensboro, N.C. has both 

vinyl siding, which was previously reflected on the SSS for 
that house, and non-vinyl siding, which was not.  All the 
siding on that house, both vinyl and non-vinyl alike, 
should be removed and replaced with new cement fiber backer 
board and siding.  Delete "Replace Vinyl Siding with Cement 
Fiber Backer Board and Cement Fiber Clapboards" on the SSS 
for that house and substitute "Replace All Existing Siding 
with Cement Fiber Backer Board and Cement Fiber 
Clapboards." 

 
 4. On the SSS for 705 Yeoman Land, Greensboro, N.C., delete 

"Replace Vinyl Siding with Cement Fiber Backer Board and 
Cement Fiber Clapboards" and substitute "Replace Existing 
Siding with Cement Fiber Backer Board and Cement Fiber 
Clapboards." 

 
 5. The SSS in the Project Manual called for central air 

conditioning to be installed in three houses.  Central air 
conditioning will not be required for two of three:  604 
O'Rourke Drive, Greensboro, N.C. and 8217 Tyner Road, 
Colfax, N.C.  Delete "Install Central Air Conditioning 
System" of the SSS for each of those houses.   

 
 6. Installation of a central air conditioning system will 

still be required for the houses at 554 Pegg Road, 
Greensboro, N.C.  The central air conditioning 
specifications for that house are attached to this Addendum 
and should be added to the SSS for that house. 

 
 7. The homeowners at 8012 Tam O'Shanter Drive, Greensboro, 

N.C., have made their color choices, as indicated on the 
revised SSS for that house attached to this Addendum.  
Substitute the attached SSS for the SSS that were 
originally provided for that house in the Project Manual. 

 



 8. Delete the definition of "Site Specific Specifications" in 
the Construction Contract and substitute the following new 
definition: 

  
 "The specifications designated as such in the Phase 7 

Project Manual, as revised by the Addenda issued by the 
Authority prior to the bid date, describing improvements 
and Homeowner color choices for each House." 

 
 9. Add the following at the end of ARTICLE VII of the 

Construction Contract: 
 
  "7.17  Before ordering the materials or beginning the 

work for a House, the Contractor shall review with the 
Homeowner the Site Specific Specifications for the House 
and shall promptly inform the Authority in writing if the 
Homeowner does not agree with the Site Specific 
Specifications.  The Contractor shall also discuss with the 
Homeowner the Contractor's plans and schedule for carrying 
out the work." 

 
10. Add the following at the end of ARTICLE XI of the 

Construction Contract: 
 
  "11.5  In addition to any other changes authorized by 

this ARTICLE XI and to the rights of the Authority under 
Section 17.2, the Authority may, any time before the 
Contractor has ordered the materials for a particular 
House, delete the House from the Project by giving written 
notice to the Contractor that the House is being deleted, 
provided that the total of the Base House Prices for all of 
the deleted houses, as itemized on Schedule 1, shall not 
exceed 25% of the total Base House Prices for all of the 
houses on Schedule 1.  In the event of any such deletion, 
the term "Project" as used herein shall be deemed 
thereafter to refer only to the Houses on Schedule 1 that 
have not been deleted, the total of the Base House Prices 
specified in Section 3.1 shall be reduced by the Base House 
Price for each House that has been deleted, and no progress 
payments shall be owed for any deleted house under ARTICLE 
IV hereof." 

 
Issued: 3/4/19 
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Central Air Conditioning Specifications 

 
 
New Coleman 15 Heat Pump Condenser, M#TH4B3021S or equal 
 
Indoor Air Handler M#AE36BX21 or equal with 8-Kw supplemental 
heat 
 
Ductwork in attic. 
 
Honeywell thermostat or equal and low voltage wiring. 
 
Include refrigerant piping as per manufacturer's instructions. 
 
Include all permits and inspections. 
 
All equipment warranties will apply. 
 
Include electrical panel upgrade as required to provide power to 
the new HVAC unit. 
 
 
 


